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WEDNESDAY 4 December 2024 WEEK 8 , TERM 4

With the school year nearing the end, on Thursday morning the College held its End of Year Mass - led by Father Olek. A beautiful banner was also revealed to the College 
Community that fits with the theme of the year 'Open Heart, Open Arms'. Well done to the Catholic Identity and Mission team for their work!
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From the Principal
Thanksgiving Mass
Thursday morning 28 November we gathered in the Barrie 
Holmes Stadium for our whole College Thanksgiving Mass.  
At this celebration of Mass, presided by Father Olek Stirrat, 

and an event which is the source and summit of our Christian 
lives, we celebrated and gave thanks to God for the many gifts 

and blessings we have received throughout this school year.  We remembered 
our successes and our struggles, our joys and our sorrows in a year that we 
have “grown our gifts together.” 
 
Celebrating as a large learning community, that is comprised of and nurtures 
smaller learning communities, we asked for God’s blessing especially on our 
year 6’s moving into Middle School, our Year 9’s into Senior school and our Year 
12’s who move into a journey beyond school.

Year 10 Exploring Identities and Futures – The Adelaide Experience
The year 10 cohort are enjoying their Exploring Identities and Futures (EIF) 
City Experience.  EIF provides a unique opportunity for students to tailor their 
experience to meet their needs, and co-construct their week based on the 
key principles of the Living, Learning, Leading Framework.  The Experience 
provides the opportunity for students to tackle the provocation: thriving 
people, capable learners, leaders for the world God desires, with each student 
able to create their own unique experience in Adelaide, while unpacking the 
CESA Key Capabilities Continua.

Staff concluding their service
As we conclude the year with various rites of passage experiences at Tenison 
Woods College we also thank the following staff for their service to the College 
as they conclude their time with us move to new adventures:

Teaching Staff	
Bec Ansell	 Year 3 Teacher
Kathy O'Connell	 Staff Junior School Mentor
Sandesh Pathak	 Mathematics and Digital Technology Teacher
Callum Byrne	 Performing Arts Teacher 
Barb Fox	 Global Perspectives Key Teacher
Vicki Gleed	 Reception Teacher
Steve Primer	 English and HASS Teacher

Co-educators	  
Gael Chizungu	 Junior School Classroom Support
Rachel Benson	 Junior School Classroom Support
Candi Smith	 Poplars Classroom Support
Charlotte Oliver	 Early Learning and Community Centre
Cody Levison	 Early Learning and Community Centre
Jeanette Maxwell	 Middle School Classroom Support
	
Staff taking leave in 2025	  
Penny Sharp	 Senior School Teacher (Semester 1)
Lucy Williams	 Junior School Counsellor
	
Trainees	  
Aden Clarke	 Classroom Co-educator
Gabby Maldari	 Languages Mini Lessons Instruction
Alex McCarthy	 Information Technology
Jorja Mitchell	 Sports Administration
Mia Passauer Jones	 Early Learning and Community Centre
Lilli Spooner	 Early Learning and Community Centre
Sebastian Swyny	 Front Office Administration

Students and families have been impacted by the presence, creativity, passion 
and investment in our young as people.  I particularly draw your attention to 
the service of Jeanette Maxwell (22 years), Vicki Gleed (27 years), and Steve 
Primer (44 years), expressing also our appreciation for their steadfast support 
of families in our community.  As these staff leave us, we say thank you for their 
commitment to our community, their inspiration and their wonderful legacy 
through their service of Tenison Woods College.  

The essence of Advent – Waiting, Preparing and Rejoicing
We commenced Advent Sunday 1 December.  Advent is a season or time of 
expectant waiting and preparation for the celebration of the birth of Jesus 
Christ.  The word "Advent" is derived from the Latin word "adventus," meaning 
"coming" or "arrival." 

The essence of Advent invites us to anticipate the birth of Jesus by preparing 
our hearts for the celebration of Jesus' birth.  At this time Advent symbolises 
hope for the future and the fulfillment of God's promises.  The lighting of 
Advent candles, arranged in a wreath, and symbolising hope, peace, love, and 
joy, represents the increasing light of Christ entering the world and dispelling 
darkness.

Beyond the hustle and bustle of holiday preparations, Advent encourages 
spiritual preparation.  This involves self-reflection, repentance, and a focus on 
the deeper meaning of Christmas – the arrival of God in human form to bring 
salvation.  As such Advent is marked by a sense of joyful expectation. We not 
only reflect on the birth of Jesus but also anticipate his second coming.  This 
dual focus reinforces the idea that Christ's arrival has both historical and future 
significance.

Overall, the essence of Advent lies in the profound spiritual journey of waiting, 
preparing, and rejoicing as we celebrate the incarnation of Christ and eagerly 
anticipate his return.  It is a time that encourages us to deepen our faith, 
cultivate hope, and embody the virtues of patience and joy in the midst of our 
society’s allurement to the commercial first world entrapments of our society’s 
abundance.

Let us appreciate the essence of Advent this year, as we wait, prepare and 
rejoice.

Congratulations Angelica – Off to Study in Sienna, Italy
Angelica Pietrafesa, Italian Languages Teacher, has  been selected as one 
of fifteen South Australian Languages Teachers to Study at Universita’ per 
Stranieri in Siena, Tuscany, from 4 January – 24 January 2025.

Staff from both UniSA and Flinders University will accompany Angelica and her 
peer teachers over three weeks in January and the tour will have a focus on:
•	 Italian language proficiency development
•	 Italian cultural immersion
•	 Enhanced teaching methods
•	 Professional growth
We wish Angelica the very best as she undertakes a negotiated program 
with the Universita’ per Stranieri in Siena, and look forward to the impact of 
her learnings on the experiences she will create for students of our College 
community.
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CIM Team News
Blessing of the Crib
Last Friday, our Junior School enjoyed the Blessing of the 
Cribs Assembly. Students were invited to bring in the crib 

from their Nativity scene to be blessed by Fr Peter, with 
students also acting out the Nativity. The blessing symbolises 

that all who look upon the empty manger be reminded of the humble 
birth of Jesus Christ, as we await Christmas with anticipation and 

excitement. Many students will have brought home a symbol of the nativity 
that was created in class and blessed at the assembly. We hope these find a 
special place in your homes.

Sacrament of Reconciliation
On Tuesday afternoon, nine of our students received the Sacrament of 
Reconciliation for the first time. 
We congratulate Harrison McDonnell, Harrison Ras, Henry Marlow, Mac 
Stratford, Joli Gentile, Evie Cole, Sophie Dunne, Ruby Jaeschke, and Ashleigh 
Batty. 

Lunchtime Stalls- Thursday 5 December
As part of the College's Krist Kindl Giving Tree fundraising, there will be a range 
of lunchtime stalls occurring on Thursday 5 December to raise money to 
assist those in need in our community this Christmas. Stalls on offer include: 
bookmarks, loom bracelets, sweet treats, pom-pom bag tags, jewellery, 
Christmas cards, second-hand books, prayer Jars, and more! 
Students are able to bring along a couple of gold coins to buy something if they 
wish. We thank you in advance for your kindness and generosity towards those 
in need within our community.

Carols in the Church
All families and community members are invited to join us for our ‘Carols 
in the Church’ event to be held in St Paul’s Catholic Church on Thursday 5 
December at 6pm. This is always a lovely celebration as we prepare for the joy 
of Christmas and showcases the wonderful talents of students and staff. As this 
event is taking place in our sacred space, please remember not to bring in food 
and to ensure children remain under the supervision of their parent/carer.

Sharing your Christmas – the Krist Kindl Giving Tree
This Christmas, we ask, What can you give to the Christ Child this year? When 
we give selflessly, we remember the Three Wise Men, who brought their gifts 
to the baby Jesus - the greatest gift of all. In that same spirit, our donations 
to those in need become an expression of Christ’s love and a reminder of our 
shared commitment to love others, especially those we may not know.
The Krist Kindl Giving Tree is now set up in the Front Office at Tenison Woods 
College ready to receive gifts. We actively encourage families to support AC. 
Care, Sunset Community Kitchen and Vinnies in their work to support local 
families in need. 

We will also be supporting the Community Christmas Lunch held on Christmas 
Day. Staff will be donating toiletries and wrapped chocolates and/or lollies to 
be placed into gift bags for those attending. Any families who would also like to 
contribute items for this event can do so by placing them under the Krist Kindl 
Giving Tree with the gifts.

Masses and Liturgies at Tenison Woods College
Mass is celebrated each Thursday of the term and is led by a different year level 
each week. Due to a shortened term, some Year Level Masses will take place on 
a Tuesday, indicated below. All are welcome to join us for these masses.

Upcoming Masses and Liturgies
Thursday 5 December	 9:10am Year 8 Mass
Wednesday 11 December	 Year 7, 8 and 9 End of Year Liturgies (various 
times)

FROM THE PARISH

Christmas Nativity Play
This year we will be filming the Christmas Nativity Play which will be presented 
at the Christmas Masses in the Parish churches. We invite children to register 
their interest in being part of the play with Sally Telford (telfs@tenison.
catholic.edu.au). Filming will take place on Sunday 8 December from 12pm.

Multicultural Shared Lunch
On Sunday, 8th of December there will be a multicultural shared lunch after the 
11am Mass in St Paul’s. 

Thank You WFC Contracting Company
If you are admiring the front garden bed of the College site on White Avenue 
you are also appreciating the generosity of WFC Contracting who donated 160 
cubic metres of garden mulch for the recent works.  This was a very significant 
donation and has been greatly appreciated in ensuring the best possible 
renovation of the front garden beds.

Junior School and Middle School Rites of Passage
In amongst the transition days which are occurring we look forward to the Year 
6 Graduation at 9:00am Monday 9 December, Poplars Concert 5:30pm that 
Monday evening, the Middle School awards Ceremony Tuesday 10 December 
at 9:00am and the Year 9 Graduation at 5:00pm that evening.  Thursday 12 
December will see us celebrate the ELCC Stepping Stones Kindy Graduations 
at 10:00am and 2:00pm. We look forward to these significant milestones 
in the learning journey of our students and understand that they are also 
opportunities to reflect on how we have made lived the school’s theme this 
year of “open heart and open arms.”
 
The Giving Tree
As a College community we annually erect the Giving Tree in the Front Office, 
and this is an opportunity for everyone in our community to share the joy of 
Christmas.  Gifts and money donated to the Giving Tree will be shared between 
AC Care and Vinnies who will assist local families this Christmas.

Families may also wish to consider the gifts that ensure others not necessarily 
known to us enjoy a better Christmas and life; a gift that keeps on giving.  Such 
donations can be made by visiting the websites of such preferred Catholic 
charities as Caritas, Vinnies and Mercy Gifts.  Other charities to consider in such 
a way may be Oxfam, World Vision, Salvation Army and The Smith Family. 

Planning Stage 3 of our Master Plan
Behind the scenes in the past eighteen months a consultation and financial 
planning process has occurred to plan the next stage of our master plan.  We 
are enacting a bold master plan that accentuates our ecological footprint 
well into the future and ensures the very best experiences for our young for 
many years.  Next year we will finalise approvals of stage 3 of our Master Plan, 
accentuating Health, Physical Education, Outdoor Education and Performing 
Arts, and we will commence the building process during the year.   

BYOD – YEAR 6 Families, ready for Year 7 in 2025
As the year flies by and we look to 2025, I remind families that if they are thinking 
about purchasing a device for next year, check out our Bring Your Own Device 
page on our website.  The link is attached here:
https://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/byod-information/byod-purchase-
portal
You can also find this page in SEQTA Engage by choosing the Portals option and 
selecting - BYOD Parent / Guardian Information.
We encourage families to think about their child’s needs a little earlier than they 
might normally to ensure that the device is ready for the start of 2025.

Key dates for the commencement of 2025:
A full list of 2025 key dates will follow soon, but to assist with planning I inform 
our College community of dates to commence the 2025 academic year:

Wednesday 22 January 2025 	 All Teaching Staff commence
Thursday 23 January 2025		  Book collection day and staff planning day 
Monday 27 January 2025		  Australia Day Public Holiday
Tuesday 28 January 2025		  Poplars, Rec, Years 7, 10,11, 12 commence Term 1.
Wednesday 29 January 2025		 Years 1-6 and Years 8 and 9 commence Term 1.

God Bless,
David Mezinec  |  Principal 

mailto:telfs@tenison.catholic.edu.au
mailto:telfs@tenison.catholic.edu.au
https://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/byod-information/byod-purchase-portal

https://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/byod-information/byod-purchase-portal

https://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/byod-information/parents-carers-byod-information
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Jennie Sanderson Junior School 
Leadership Award

Recently the College Leadership and Counselling Team gathered to acknowledge 
the wonderful commitment of Jennie Sanderson to Tenison Woods College, 
celebrating with her family the installation of the Jennie Sanderson Junior School 
Leadership Award, which we look forward to presenting at the Year 6 graduation 
in Week 9.
The Jennie Sanderson Junior School Leadership Award acknowledges a female 
and male student who has made a significant personal contribution to the 
wellbeing of their fellow students and the College Junior School community 
through their relationships, commitment and leadership. 
The Jennie Sanderson award acknowledges the significant contribution of Jennie 
Sanderson. A former long serving teacher and Director of Wellbeing, whose efforts 
laid the foundation for a Tenison Woods College that appreciates the nuances of 
a thriving community, built on the power of relationships, care for others and a 
commitment to deliberately building community.
A fitting award in honour of a person who has given so much to our College.

Lunch Clubs Create Christmas 
Decorations For Display

For the first time Students at Tenison Woods College made beautiful angels 
during Friday’s lunch clubs which were used to decorate Christmas Trees in the 
Marketplace. Well done to everyone involved! They look fantastic. 

Sustainable Christmas Ornaments
For Christmas gifts this year, the ELCC MacKillop Room collaborated with 
James Gilham and the technology department to create sustainable Christmas 
ornaments. The Kindergarten children designed and drafted a Christmas picture 
of their family which was then laser printed onto wood by students. Thank you Mr. 
Gilham for your support. 

Lisa Telford  |  Early Years Teacher

Reception Students Learn About 
Italian Christmas Traditions

In Italian in Reception we have been learning about Christmas traditions in Italy. 
La Befana delivers gifts on January 6th the Epiphany when the 3 Wise Kings visited 
Jesus. 

Francesca Dickson  |  Reception Italian Teacher
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Year 3 Beach Excursion
Recently, our Year 3 students had an incredible morning at Carpenter’s Rock with 
Landscape SA, learning about microplastics, beach rubbish, and shorebirds. 
They rolled up their sleeves for a beach clean-up, making a real difference for our 
environment.
The day continued at Port MacDonnell, where they participated in a special 
prayer service dedicated to Caring for God’s Creation, featuring a beautiful 
mandala crafted from some of the collected rubbish. 
Afterwards, they celebrated their efforts with a delicious feast of nuggets, chips, 
and juice before enjoying some well-deserved playtime at the playground.
A fantastic day filled with learning, care, and fun!

'The Boy And The Ball'  
Performer Visits The ELCC

Recently, the Paperboats company performed 'The boy and the ball,' for the ELCC 
McAuley and MacKillop rooms.
It was an interpretative, non-verbal show that provided many laughs and even 
included the children in the performance. 
A huge thank you to the Paperboats company for providing this wonderful chance 
for our children to access quality and free early years theatre in Mount Gambier.

Year 3 'Storm Boy' Exhibition
Last week, our Year 3 students held their Storm Boy Exhibition and invited parents 
and carers into their learning space. 
The students showcased their reading reflection booklets, humpy creations and 
character haiku poems, from their unit on the novel 'Storm Boy'.
We hope everyone enjoyed this opportunity to celebrate the students outstanding 
work.



WEDNESDAY 27 NOVEMBER 2024  |  WEEK 7 TERM 4 PAGE 6

Year 7 Orientation Days
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Year 7 Orientation Days
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Year 10 EIF Experience Kicks Off For 2024
The Exploring Identities and Futures Experience kicked off on Sunday with over 70 students making their way to Adelaide. The University Experience’s commenced yesterday morning 
with students attending a variety of activities across the city. Two sessions occurred at Flinders University, one at the University of South Australia Magill campus and two at the 
University of Adelaide. Students also participated in experiences at the Festival Theatre, The Australian Space Discovery Centre, The Guide Dogs Training Centre and at Ronald 
McDonald House where students prepared afternoon tea for families attending the house.
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Please Observe Road Signs
The Shepherdson road entrance after school can be very busy. Safety for 
everyone’s safety cars are not to overtake in the driveway if you are wanting to 
access Gilap Wanga, Poplars please use White Ave entrance. If you are collecting 
from ELC please be patient alternatively park in Marist carpark. Please observe 
road signs.

Trudi Dempsey  |  WHS Coordinator

Early Learning And Community 
Centre re-create Nativity Scene

The ELCC children have begun exploring the meaning of Christmas through 
dramatic play in the Nativity Stable. 

Lisa Telford  |  Early Years Teacher

Senior Leadership Planning Day
Recently, the 2025 Senior Student Leaders gathered for their planning day to 
envision how the upcoming year could take shape.

The day began with a reflective liturgy, grounding the students in what God calls 
us to be. They took time to connect with one another, getting to know their team 
and identifying the strengths within each leadership pair. Together, they reflected 
on the question, What do we want to be known for?

To conclude, the group focused on selecting a theme for 2025, Pope’s Jubliee year 
of hope as their guiding inspiration. They look forward to sharing the refined them 
and embodying this throughout the year ahead!

Tania Sigley  |  Director Of Wellbeing

Stage 2 Art On Display In Penola
Gallery 54 in Penola is currently showing an exclusive selection of Stage 2 works 
from Tenison Woods College. The show is on until December 11 so be sure to 
swing by and support our students and local artists. 

Meghan Amoroso  |  Arts Teacher

Students Gain Apprenticeships
2024 concludes with three students obtaining apprenticeships. Jackson Driver 
commenced last week with Autocare Mount Gambier as an Apprentice Automotive 
Technician, Tayla Graney will commence a Hairdressing Apprenticeship in the 
new year, and Oscar Sneath has moved into a full-time Mobile Plant Technician 
apprenticeship with Fennell Forestry. All students diligently worked towards 
this objective, securing work placements and undertaking VET training. We 
congratulate all three students on this wonderful outcome and wish them every 
success for the future.

Jody Elliott  |  Careers Coordinator

Amber Competes at Pony Club  
State Championships

Amber Pohlner recently competed in the Pony Club of South Australia State 
Championships held at the Mount Gambier Pony Club.
Amber had a very successful start to the competition completing the dressage & 
cross country phases. Unfortunately Amber's pony was not feeling well enough to 
continue to complete the showjumping & Amber naturally put the welfare of her 
stead as her highest priority retiring 'Molly' to ensure she is safe & well.
Amber displayed great horsemanship in both the sections she was able to 
complete & sportsmanship in retiring with grace.
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Year 1-6 Transition visits
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we’re still here for you
this holiday period!

We will be open across the holiday period,
offering appointments via our talk-soon program.

Same day appointments available by walking in or
contacting us to book your appointment on the day.

Monday 23/12
Tuesday 24/12

Wednesday 25/12
Thursday 26/12

Friday 27/12

9.30am - 5.30pm
9.30am - 5.30pm

CLOSED
CLOSED

9.00am - 5.00pm

Monday 30/12
Tuesday 31/12

Wednesday 1/12
Thursday 2/1

Friday 3/1

9.30am - 5.30pm
9.30am - 5.30pm

CLOSED
9.30am - 5.30pm
9.00am - 5.00pm

8725 0443

171 Commercial Street East 
Mount Gambier

Appointments available in-person, online or via phone.
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Unlock Your Potential: The Power  
Of Learning An Instrument!

At Tenison Woods College, we believe in nurturing every student's potential, 
and one of the best ways to do that is by encouraging the learning of musical 
instruments. 

Did you know that learning music does more than just sound amazing? 
It can help improve your brainpower, especially in literacy and numeracy!
According to Bigger Better Brains, playing an instrument strengthens the parts 
of your brain that help with reading, writing, and even solving math problems. 
When you practice music, you’re training your brain to listen carefully, recognize 
patterns, and think creatively—skills that are essential for success in school.

Here’s how learning an instrument can help:
1.	 Boosts Literacy Skills: Playing music helps develop strong listening and 
language skills. When you read music, you’re learning a new language, and this 
can make it easier to understand reading and writing in the classroom.

2.	 Enhances Numeracy: Music is full of patterns and rhythms, which are 
directly linked to math. Counting beats, reading music timing, and recognizing 
patterns all work together to boost your math skills!

3.	 Improves Focus and Memory: Learning an instrument requires focus and 
practice, which helps strengthen your memory and attention—two key factors 
that help you do better in all areas of school.

4.	 Encourages Creativity: Music allows you to express yourself in new and 
exciting ways. It challenges your brain to think differently, which can help you 
solve problems and come up with fresh ideas in all subjects.

By choosing to learn an instrument, you're not just becoming a better musician—
you're setting yourself up for success in all your studies. 

So, whether you're interested in singing, drums, piano, brass, woodwind or string 
instruments, know that each practice session; each instrumental lesson; and each 
ensemble or choir rehearsal, is helping you become a better learner!
Let’s make music together and watch how it helps you grow in every way!

Follow the link to the 2025 Vocal and Instrumental Application Form to 
register your interest: https://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/teaching-and-
learning/music

You can also contact a music staff member to find out more. We would love to 
hear from you!

Tameka Nube and Sarah Raymond | Performing Arts

SAPSASA Tennis Representatives
Last week Tenison Woods College had 5 representatives in the State Tennis 
SAPSASA carnival. All 5 experienced hot weather playing in Adelaide but took a lot 
out of the experience. Well done to you all. 
Pictured L-R: William Gannon, Louis Prosperi-Porta, Max Yeates, Sophia McCullough and Abbie Richards

Tina Opperman  |  R-6 Sports Coordinator

Year 7/8 Boys T20 Cricket  
Country South Winners

 
The Tenison Woods College Year 7/8 cricket team emerged victorious in the T20 
Country South competition after an impressive performance throughout the 
tournament. 
 
The boys travelled to Keith to face River Mallee & Districts in the final, having 
already secured victories against St Martins and Millicent High School in earlier 
rounds. Winning the toss on a warm day, Captain Will Harris elected to bat first, 
setting the stage for a commanding display. 
 
Ryder Lindner led the batting charge with an unbeaten 50*, supported by Captain 
Will Harris (30*)  at the top of the order and a late flurry of boundaries from Charlie 
Bromley (23*). These contributions gave Tenison an imposing total of 1/130 from 
their 20 overs. 
 
With the ball, the team maintained their dominance. Ryder Lindner again stole 
the spotlight, taking an outstanding 4/14 from his 4 overs, which dismantled the 
opposition’s batting lineup. The disciplined bowling effort from the entire team 
restricted River Mallee & Districts to 8/101 at the conclusion of their innings. 
 
This win capped off a strong campaign, with the boys performing consistently well 
across all three fixtures. Congratulations to the Year 7/8 team on claiming the title!

chrome-extension://efaidnbmnnnibpcajpcglclefindmkaj/https://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/__files/d/45361320/Music_Form_2025.pdf
chrome-extension://efaidnbmnnnibpcajpcglclefindmkaj/https://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/__files/d/45361320/Music_Form_2025.pdf
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STAR's Shop For Our Giving Tree
STAR Leaders used the money raised from the JS Casual Clothes Day and JS 
Disco to purchase gifts for the giving tree. Thank you to these students for their 
thoughfulness in the purchase of these gifts. 

Upcoming Key Dates 

WEEK 8

Thursday 5 December 
•	 Year 10 EIF Experience, Adelaide
•	 Year 8 Caving and Surfing Camp B, Robe. (Aldridge)
•	 Carols Daytime Rehearsals, St. Paul's Church 9:00am-2:30pm
•	 Year 8 Mass 9:10am-10:10am, Chapel
•	 Giving Tree Stall
•	 Carols In The Church, 6:00pm-7:30pm St. Paul's Church

Friday 6 December 
•	 Year 10 EIF Experience, Adelaide
•	 Year 8 Caving and Surfing Camp B, Robe. (Aldridge)
•	 Last Day for Year 10's
•	 Year 1 End of Year Excursion, Wulanda
•	 Student Leaders Appreciation Morning Tea, 11;00am-11:30am

Saturday 7 December 
•	 Second Sunday of Advent

WEEK 9

Monday 9 December 
•	 Year 6 Graduation, 9:00am Barrie Holmes Stadium
•	 Year 6 Graduation Disco, 6:30pm, St. Paul's Hall 
•	 Year 7 End of Year Celebration, Tenison & The Icehouse
•	 Year 8 End of Year Celebration, The Icehouse and Valley Lakes
•	 Year 9 End of Year Celebration, Railway Lands and Wulanda
•	 Poplars Concert, 5:30pm, Barrie Holmes Stadium

Tuesday 10 December 
•	 Middle School Awards & Year 9 Graduation Ceremony, 9:00am Barrie 

Holmes Stadium
•	 Reception EOY Celebration, 11:00am, Vansittart Park & Fasta Pasta
•	 Year 4 End of Year Celebration, 9:00am Valley Lakes
•	 Year 2 End of Year Celebration, Oatmill Cinema Complex
•	 Year 6 End of Year Celebration, 10:30am Wulanda
•	 9SHINE Finale 5:30pm-7:00pm, Barrie Holmes Stadium
•	 Year 9 Graduation Evening, 7:00pm-10:00pm, PRC

Wednesday 11 December
•	 Years 8-10 Orientation
•	 Years R-6 - 3:15pm Finish
•	 Years 7-9 - 3:20pm Finish
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Mischca To Represent  
South Australia In Netball

 
Congratulations to Mischa Human who was recently selected in the U17 State 
Netball Team, who will be representing South Australia at the 2025 National 
Netball Championships next year. Congratulations Mischa, wishing you all the 
best for the event! 
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Junior School disco
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Blessing Of The Cribs
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